
Casta del Sol 
Digital Photography Club 
 
Minutes of the March 1, 2013 Organizational Meeting 
 
Ed Schwartz opened the meeting at 1:05 pm.   Ed, assisted by Barbara Harris, had established  
Board approved bylaws and set up this initial meeting.  The 27 Casta residents present had 
signed an interest sheet provided by Ed and Barbara earlier in the year. 
 
As the first item of business, Ed solicited volunteers for a slate of officers.  Volunteering were: 

• President - Ed Schwartz 
• Vice President - Tom Sippl 
• Secretary - Ron Harris 
• Treasurer - Evelyn Rude 
• At Large - Linda Schwartz 

 
The group approved this slate of officers. 
 
The group also decided: 

• Meetings to be on the first Friday of the month with no meetings in July or August. 
• Meetings to be approximately one hour in length with the room scheduled for up to an 

additional hour for questions, demonstrations and tutorials. 
• Club dues to be $10/year. 

 
Ed distributed a survey for members to indicate what cameras and software they use and 
solicited topics of interest to the group.  The program Ed presented can be found on the Club 
website: http://www.edwardns.com/castadelsol. 
 
The next meeting will be on April 5 at 1:00 pm in the Shuffleboard Pavilion.  Please bring: 

• A check for dues. 
• Your camera and manual. 
• A USB drive. 

 
Discussions continued after the formal end of the meeting at 2:09 pm. 
 
Ron Harris 
Secretary 

http://www.edwardns.com/castadelsol

